


leaves the meeting so that they cannot hear any information gained through the administrative
investigation (such as compelled statements). This is consistent with contemporary best
practices as set forth in the United States Department of Justice’s Community Oriented Policing
Services’ Standards and Guidelines for Internal Affairs. Moreover, SFPD notes that the offices of
IAD and ISD are in different locations, and their case files stored in different buildings.

Finally, the SOP Manual and Unit Order 20-02 require a quarterly meeting between the
Commander of the Risk Management Office and the IAD Lieutenant to discuss the status and
maintenance of spreadsheets that track IAD cases. These meetings provide an opportunity for
the Commander and the IAD Lieutenant to ensure separation of administrative and criminal
case information and files.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.
Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy

Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612
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